Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-210.310
Air General Permits

The Division of Air Resource Management announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: November 5, 2025, 1:00 p.m.

PLACE: Department of Environmental Protection, Bob Martinez Center, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Room 176, Tallahassee, Florida.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Pursuant to 40 CFR 51.102, the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) announces a public hearing, if requested, and opportunity to offer comments on a proposed revision to Florida’s State Implementation Plan (SIP) under the Clean Air Act (CAA). This proposed SIP revision consists of the multiple amendments within Rule 62-210.310, F.A.C., Air General Permits as well as removal of outdated or superseded Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.) requirements. The proposed SIP revision incorporates amendments to F.A.C. rules to make Florida’s SIP consistent with current state rules. EPA incorporates F.A.C. rules into Florida’s SIP on a rule-by-rule basis according to their state-established effective dates. The rule language that DEP is requesting be removed from, or amended within, Florida’s SIP is contained in Chapter 62-210, F.A.C., Stationary Sources – General Requirements. The materials comprising DEP’s revision to the Florida SIP are accessible at the following website: https://floridadep.gov/air/air-business-planning/content/air-regulatory-projects.

A public hearing will be held, if requested, at the date and time given above. The public hearing, if requested, will also be accessible via a virtual meeting accessible by phone or computer. It is not necessary that the hearing be held or attended for persons to comment on DEP’s proposed revisions to Florida’s pending SIP submission. Any comments or requests for a public hearing must be submitted by email to Preston.McLane@floridadep.gov, and received no later than October 31, 2025. If no request for a public hearing is received, the hearing (and virtual meeting) will be cancelled. 

Persons may contact Mr. McLane at (850)717-9041 to find out if the hearing has been cancelled. 

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, religion, sex, pregnancy, national origin, age, handicap, or marital status. Persons who require special accommodations under the American with Disabilities Act (ADA) or persons who require translation services (free of charge) are asked to contact DEP’s Limited English Proficiency Coordinator at (850)245-2118 or LEP@FloridaDEP.gov at least ten (10) days before the hearing. If you have a hearing or speech impairment, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, (800)955-8771 (TDD) or (800)955-8770 (voice). 

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Preston McLane, Preston.McLane@floridadep.gov or (850)717-9041
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 48 hours before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Preston McLane, Preston.McLane@floridadep.gov or (850)717-9041. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Mr. Preston McLane, Preston.McLane@floridadep.gov or (850)717-9041
